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May Newsletter  
Boscobel Area Schools  

Teacher Appreciation Week—May 6th through 10th 
Thank you for all you do, you are appreciated!  

 YEARBOOK INFORMATION  
Boscobel High School yearbooks are for sale.  

The cost of the yearbook is $47 this year.  

Yearbooks can only be purchased on www.jostens.com  

The yearbooks will be delivered sometime in the fall.  

https://www.jostens.com
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Honors Band for First Year Band Students Held 

Boscobel Schools hosted an honor band for students in their first year playing instruments. Fourteen 

schools sent 90 students to rehearse together and perform a concert in just four hours!  

Boscobel had 8 students participate: Brynli Brady, Raleigh Kraak, Paige Karnopp, Taylor Jensen, Kayden 

Ralph, Easton Harris, Hudson Puckett, and Brielle Childs.  

A big congratulations to them for being selected to perform and putting in the work. They did an amazing 

job and should be proud of themselves!  
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Lions, Tigers, and Bears...Oh My!  

Boscobel 4k students are leaping into their animal unit even further with fun hands-on learning.  
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Fourth Grade Field Trip  

The fourth grade students visited the Mining and Rollo Jamison Museums to learn about the past. Students 

toured a lead mine and learned about the mining process. They also saw many artifacts from the past       

century and discovered how they were used.  
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Families can familiarize themselves with communication milestones, which are the skills that most 

children achieve within particular age ranges, from the American Speech-Language-Hearing         

Association (ASHA). These milestones are for children between birth and 5 years. Children may not 

meet every milestone listed within their age range. However, if a child is missing several skills in an 

age range, then families may want to seek an evaluation.  

May 1, 2024—With speech and language disorders ranking among the most common disabilities 

that affect children, families are encouraged to learn the signs of these disorders and to seek an 

evaluation if they have concerns. It’s a timely message that speech-language pathologists are    

sharing for May, which is recognized as National Speech-Language-Hearing Month.  

A child’s ability to communicate effectively is critical to their learning, future reading and writing 

success, academic performance, social interactions, and even their behavior. Speech and language 

disorders are generally treatable, and even reversible or preventable in some cases with early      

intervention. Unfortunately, many parents who have concerns are told to “wait and see” if their 

child’s difficulties resolve on their own-often by well-meaning friends, family members, and 

sometimes even professionals. This can result in delayed treatment outside of the optimal time 

window for intervention, which is between birth and 3 years. During these years 80% of a child’s 

brain development occurs.  

Speech and language disorders are evaluated and treated by speech-language pathologists. Speech 

is the ability to produce speech sounds using the mouth, lips, and tongue. A child may make      

mistakes with sounds in words, repeat sounds and words, or be difficult to understand. Language 

is the ability to use and put words together– and to understand others’ words. 

Parents can use these tips to encourage a child’s communication development at home: 

• Talk about what you’re doing, what your child is doing, and what your child sees. Use longer 

sentences as your child grows older. 

• Communicate with your child in the languages that you are most comfortable using.  

• Use a lot of different words with your child. Don’t worry about using big words. Children en-

joy new and unusual words.  

• Help your child listen. Give directions for your child to follow.  

• Tell stories to your child a lot. Read to your child in the languages they are learning.  

• Don’t interrupt your child to correct their speech sounds. It’s okay if your child makes some 

mistakes with sounds. Say the sound correctly when you talk.  

• Set limits for screen time. Use that time for talking, reading, and playing together.  

https://www.asha.org/public/developmental-milestones/communication-milestones/
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Student Projects  

Below are some of the projects being completed in the Tech. Ed. Area.  

Woodworking, epoxy resin and welding 
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Guitar made in Advanced Tech. Ed.  
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5th Grade CounterAct 

The 5th Grade class recently completed the CounterAct program. Elementary School Resource Officer 

Katelyn Mathews and Middle/High School Resource Officer Cody McCollough taught the 5th graders 

about good decision making skills and how to counteract alcohol, drugs, and violence. 

High School Art Class Visits Madison Chazen Art Museum 

Boscobel High School’s Painting, Ceramic, and Watercolor classes travelled to The Chazen Museum of Art 

on the UW-Madison campus. They took in ancient and modern paintings, sculptures, and digital art. They 

chose several pieces each to report on and sketch. After enjoying the cool architecture and surroundings, 

students briefly shopped and had lunch nearby on State Street. It was a great way to be exposed to         

creativity outside of the classroom, and some students pronounced the trip as “perfect”. 
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Spanish Class Field Trip  

Members of the Spanish 4 class took a field trip to the First Annual World Languages Day at UW-Platteville. 

Students learned about various languages and cultures through dance, songs, poems, a cooking show, a    

fable, and a study abroad panel. Afterwards, they applied their Spanish speaking skills by ordering lunch at 

Fiesta Cancun.  
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April 4th, 2024 

Session One-Enrichment: June 10-21 from 8:30– 11:30am  

Monday –Friday  

 

Session Two-Review Reading & Math: July 29-August 8 from 8:30-11:30am 

Monday –Thursday 

Sixth Grade Science Lab  

Ms. Thompson’s 6th grade science students enjoyed a hands 

on lab to discover different traits of minerals. They tested for 

streak, luster, color, and texture. Students used the Moh’s 

scale to determine hardness using vinegar to see if the samples 

reacted to a mild acid.  
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Taco ‘bout Awesome Middle Schoolers 

These middle school students made Taco pockets. Taco ‘bout Awesome!! 
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Career Prep and Life Skills 

Five Sophomore's and Junior’s attended a Career Prep and Life Skills Day with Mrs. Dalton on April 11th.    

Students participated in various breakout sessions and Team Building, Youth Apprenticeship, Financial         

Advising, and the Sheriff’s Department spoke to the students on Social Media Safety.  

Boscobel Schools is sharing a really great new 

resource from Gundersen Health.  

Episodes are available through YouTube or 

Spotify.  

 
Spotify: Parenting Tips Podcast | Podcast on 

Spotify 

 

YouTube: Parenting Tips Podcast -                
Gundersen Health System - YouTube 

https://open.spotify.com/show/1QQDiaDF69ft2XhkfrJ9kS
https://open.spotify.com/show/1QQDiaDF69ft2XhkfrJ9kS
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLUHxZ-lmlZiPmdl_Py6dV9p7rMy01BMDo
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLUHxZ-lmlZiPmdl_Py6dV9p7rMy01BMDo
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Middle School SWAL Math Competition 

On April 22nd, Boscobel students traveled to the SWAL Mathematics competition. This year, Darlington 

High School was the host. Sixty eight middle school students from the seven schools in our athletic           

conference  competed for medals. Students competed in 4 rounds of math questions consisting of a variety 

of application and word problems covering the areas of algebra, geometry, statistics, and probability. Scores 

are compiled after each round, and then they are added to determine the top math students for the event.  

It was a successful day for our middle school math students. We had 6 students earn a bronze medal: 

Alexis Young, Korbyn Layton, Emily Sprengelmeyer, Payton Sander, Tessa Martin, & McKenzie Tamling 

Scoring at the silver medal level were: MaKayla Karnopp, and Savannah Rogge 

Scoring in the top 20 and receiving gold medals were: Austin Langner and Caleb Peterson. Austin earned 51 

out of 64 points, and Caleb earned 55 out of 64 points. Congratulations on your gold medals! 
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High School SWAL Math Competition 

On April 22nd, Boscobel students traveled to the SWAL math competition. This year, Darlington High School was 

the host. Approximately 240 students from 7 schools in our athletic conference competed for medals in various 

divisions from middle school through high school.  Students competed in four rounds of math questions divided 

in divisions of Calculus, Pre-Calculus, Trigonometry, Geometry and Algebra. Consisting of teams of at most 5, 

these students were our top in their respective classes.  

Our Division 1, Algebra Team: Edward Neumann, Tatum Miller, Sadie Jerrett, Kiptyn Brown, and Gunner Wayne 

Our Division 2, Geometry Team: Gage Wayne, Brooklyn Larson, Hannah Dilley, Erin Salzgeber, and Avery Updike 

Our Division 3, Trigonometry Team: Jeremiah Degenhardt, Tyler Miller, Serenity Goodman, and Ava Sander 

Our Division 4, Pre Calc Team: Gretta Grassel, Wyatt Anderson, Lilah Glasbrenner, Jayzen Brandes-Esser, and Anola Lessard 

Our Division 5, Calculus Team: Jonah Troxel  

Jonah Troxel placed 2nd overall in the Calculus division, and on the “Team Test” earned a perfect score.  
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  Important Senior Dates 
 

 
 
 
Wednesday, May 15—Senior Picnic 
 
Sunday, May 19—Scholarship Presentations at 4 PM in the Big Gym (Scholarship recipients will be notified) 
 
Monday, May 20—A Day Finals 
 
Tuesday, May 21—B Day Finals 
 
Wednesday, May 22—Seniors last day (finals make-up)   
                                          Baccalaureate (in past years it has been scheduled on this Wednesday- 
                                          we will receive info on this event from the committee) 
 
Thursday, May 23—9:00 AM Senior Awards in Big Gym followed by graduation. 
                                       Practice-Pizza and bowling at the Boscobel Bowl and Banquet 
 
Saturday, May 25—Graduation 11 AM.  We will need seniors to be at the school 
                                    by 9:45 AM for pictures.   
 
Other Info— 
 
**Every Tuesday and Thursday during WIN time, I am available in the cafeteria for seniors (scholarship help 
and other senior “needs”). Please encourage your seniors to utilize this time—very few students attend these 
sessions. 
**Official transcripts will be sent directly to the colleges and universities when grades have been finalized  
after graduation. 
**If a student needs a transcript sent directly from SWTC for GearUp courses or our Transcripted courses, the 
student must order the transcripts online through the SWTC website. 
**We will “draw” for reserved graduation seating before graduation practice on Thursday, May 23.  Every 
graduate will receive 4 reserved tickets for floor seating.  Bleacher seating is available for other guests. 
***To participate in the graduation ceremony, a student must have met all graduation requirements. Also, 

textbooks and Chromebooks must be returned to school and any outstanding fees (including lunch accounts) 
must be paid before participation in the graduation ceremony. 
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Students Volunteer Time at Feed My Starving Children 

On April 12th, the middle school students participated in the Feed My Starving Children mobile pack in 

Boscobel. The students had a great experience packing meals for those in need of food in many countries 

around the world. Feed My Starving Children is a non-profit organization that believes many deaths of     

children can be prevented by simply providing meals to those who have very little to eat. Volunteers come 

to the mobile packing sites and prepare the meal packets by adding soy, vitamins and dehydrated veggies 

to the rice. During the two packing shifts attended by the middle school students, over 74,000 meals were 

packed. This is enough food to feed over 200 children for a full year.  
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Scheduled Early Release Days Remaining 

 

May 1st, Wednesday – No Student Day – Lg Group Music Festival at MS/HS 

May 8th, Wednesday  

May 15th, Wednesday  

May 22nd, Wednesday  

Friday, May 31st, Last day of School  

 

The Elementary School is released at 1:15pm. 

The Middle/High School is released at 1:25pm. 


